Minutes of the Cheselbourne Parish Council

Held at Cheselbourne Village Hall

3rd March 2014

Present:
Cllr Widdowson (Chair) Cllr Greenwood (Vice-Chair), Cllr Bere, Cllr Northover,  Cllr Haynes, Cllr Timlin

In attendance:
Judy Coleman (Clerk) and four members of the public

Apologies:
Cllr Tony Paul

Minutes of the previous meeting: Agreed and signed.

Matters arising: Grit bin still to be put in place. Proposal to co-opt Cllr Timlin onto Parish Council - carried forward from previous Parish Council meeting - agreed.

Finance:
Clerk explained that the bank account currently stands at £2,046.98.

Out going cheques: 

Clerk salary £200

Magna Housing £1.25 in payment for annual rent for playing field at Cheselbourne.

Planning: No current planning applications.

Highways & Byways: Cllr Widdowson mentioned that Cllr Canning has been in contact regarding the state of the road at the Withy Beds.  She explained that the Council were aware and would be making the necessary repairs.  This also applied to the road near Chebbard .  Cllr Widdowson also asked that thanks be recorded to Cllr Haynes for his work in digging out the bank at Chebbard Corner.  Also thanks to Cllrs Paul and Greenwood for their help during the severe weather during the last few months.  Cllr Greenwood mentioned that out of the 100 ordered only 25 bags were delivered.  Cllr Widdowson to chase up this matter.

Finger Posts: Cllr Widdowson explained that Dewlish PC had emailed regarding the bad state of the Finger Posts in the local area.  Cllr Widdowson explained that help can be given from the DCC AONB towards the costs of replacing/repairing the posts. The posts would be put in by DCC Highways and the PC can then replace the finger signage.  Cllr Widdowson to enquire as to how to gain sponsorship from local companies for the signs  and then further discussion will be had regarding what the the Parish Council would like to do. PC agreed to replace the Cheselbourne ‘finger’ on the sign to Dewlish.

Cllr Widdowson has received a letter from WDDC regarding the Licensing Act for the Village Hall - Cllr Widdowson to speak to Judy Cooper on this matter.

Cllr Widdowson has received a cheque for £400 from Blake Holt from the Parish Plan Committee as their bank account has been closed.  Mr Holt has requested that the money be used on issues that were brought up in the Parish Plan ie traffic calming.  Cllr Widdowson to speak to Mr Holt. 

311 Bus Route: Cllr Widdowson has received information from Cllr Canning explaining that, after long discussions it has been decided that the Saturday service be withdrawn. It is also possible that there will be some cuts to the weekday service.  Cllr Greenwood mentioned that there are villagers that use the bus regularly and they are seriously worried about the impact this will have on their life. Cllr Greenwood felt that it was vitally important to keep some form of regular bus service running through the village. Cllr Widdowson to speak to Cllr Canning to discuss what the reduced service actually will entail.

Rivers Arms: Cllr Widdowson explained that she has had a further email asking about the Rivers Arms but it transpired that they wanted to buy the property to develop for housing and having been directed to the planning officer, they were told that it was not available for this kind of development.  Cllr Widdowson further explained that the village could apply for a Community Asset stamp on the pub to ensure that it would remain as an asset to the village.  Cllr Greenwood suggested speaking to Milton Abbas PC regarding The Hambro Arms as they had previously been in the same position.  There was a general discussion regarding the fact that the Parish Council knew of several people who had shown an interest in buying the pub but did not know who to contact to discuss the matter.  Clerk to send details of the original planning details to Cllr Widdowson who will also contact the current owners regarding what is currently happening to the property.

Any other business: No further business.

Open Session: No questions were asked from the floor.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: TUESDAY 6TH MAY 2014 - 7.30PM

